
Ofsted Inspection Report and Support for Our Head and Staff 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well and you are all looking forward to a productive and exciting new 

academic year. As the Chair of Governors at Victoria Junior School, I wanted to take a moment to 

address the recent Ofsted inspection report and offer reassurance and support during this 

challenging time. 

As you are aware, the recent Ofsted inspection resulted in an outcome that has been disappointing 

for all of us. While we understand the importance of such assessments, we firmly believe that the 

report does not fully reflect the hard work, dedication, and commitment exhibited by our 

headteacher, staff, and students every day. 

Our school community has always strived to foster a safe and inclusive environment where students 

can thrive academically, emotionally, and socially. We have a team of talented, passionate, and caring 

educators who consistently go above and beyond to provide the best possible learning experiences 

for your children. 

It is essential to remember that an Ofsted inspection only offers a snapshot of our school at a 

particular moment in time and does not fully capture the progress and achievements that have been 

made throughout the year. While we acknowledge areas that require improvement, we are confident 

that with the support and dedication of our staff, we can address these issues effectively and make 

necessary changes to continue enhancing the quality of education at our school. 

As a governing body, we stand united in our commitment to support the headteacher and the entire 

staff during this period. We have already initiated a comprehensive action plan to address the 

specific concerns raised in the report and to ensure that each member of our team receives the 

appropriate resources and professional development to excel in their roles. 

We ask for your understanding and patience as we work diligently to implement these improvements 

and provide a stronger foundation for our students' future. Your feedback, ideas, and involvement in 

this process are invaluable, and we encourage open communication between the school, parents, 

and the governing body.  

At Victoria Junior School, we believe that every challenge presents an opportunity for growth and 

improvement. Together, as a unified school community, we can overcome this setback and emerge 

even stronger. 

In the coming weeks and months, we will be holding meetings, both internally and with the LA, and 

consultations to discuss the progress we are making and how we can continue working 

collaboratively to ensure the best possible education for your children. 

Once again, I would like to emphasize that we are here to support our Headteacher and staff during 

this time of transition and improvement. With your continued support and trust in our collective 

efforts, I am confident that we can turn this situation around and create a brighter future for our 

students. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. We are committed 

to transparency and will keep you informed throughout this process. 



Thank you for your unwavering support for our school and for entrusting us with the education of 

your children. Together, we will build an even better learning environment for all. 

Yours sincerely, 

Noorian Riaz 

Chair of Governors 


